


TO:		Interested Parties
FROM:		Representative Kenny Bingham, Chair, ESC Study Subcommittee, and
		Representative Bill Sandifer, Chairman, Labor, Commerce and Industry Committee
DATE:		January 13, 2010	
SUBJECT:	Concerns of the Training Community 

It has been brought to our attention that persons providing training programs in the private sector are concerned that the study subcommittee is planning to place all training programs under the State Board for Technical and Comprehensive Education.
Although the study subcommittee has received recommendations for and against this proposal, it has not adopted any such plan of reorganization.  In fact, after reviewing state and Federal laws, we understand that the current organization of the WIA Boards will be very difficult to change.
I hope this information is helpful to you, and the subcommittee will continue to work to address the serious problems facing the unemployed in South Carolina, and the insolvency of the trust fund.
